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SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT REMOTELY 
David Twombly, Chair  
Lucas Patenaude, Vice Chair  
Jennifer Fleming, Secretary 
Eric Hipp, Member 
Stephanie Peters, Member 
 
ADVISORY BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT REMOTELY 
David Clinton, Chair 
Jay Polito, Vice Chair 
Jason Frady, Clerk 
Chad Wolfe 

Patricia Cormier 
Robyn Healey 
Steve Kiley 
Robert Carney 

Dan Sullivan 
Peter Larsen 
Matthew Mitchell 

 
TOWN MANAGER 
Philip E. Lemnios 
 
TOWN ACCOUNTANT 
Michael Buckley 
 
HULL PUBLIC SCHOOLS REPRESENTATIVES PRESENT REMOTELY 
Judith Kuehn, Superintendent of Schools 
Dave DeGennaro, School Business Administrator  
Maggie Ollerhead, Secretary to the Superintendent 
Diane Saniuk, Finance Coordinator 
 
The School Committee met as part of the Advisory Board Meeting.   
 
Motion: Stephanie Peters    Second: Lucas Patenaude 
Move to open the School Committee portion of the Advisory Board meeting. 
Roll Call Vote: Stephanie Peters, Lucas Patenaude, Jennifer Fleming, Eric Hipp, and David 
Twombly. 
 
FY20 School Budget 
Superintendent Judy Kuehn and Business Manager, David DeGennaro, presented the FY21 
school budget.  The presentation included the following: 
• Meeting the Needs of All Students 
• FY21 Budget Priorities 
• Military and College Acceptances (2015-2019) 
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• FY20 Budget Proposal Comparison 
• Sources of Funds 
• Historical Grant Funding 
 
Ms. Kuehn reiterated that the FY21 budget shows a 1.36% increase over the FY20 
Administration budget.  This percent is the Town Manager’s recommendation and will be 
presented at Town Meeting.  Ms. Kuehn and Mr. DeGennaro answered questions from Advisory 
Board members.   
 
Warrant Articles 
Town Manager, Philip Lemnios, discussed two warrants that will be presented at Town Meeting.  
Article 12a (project funding without MSBA assistance) to see if the Town will appropriate 
$1,600,000 to pay costs of renovating and making repairs to the exterior of Memorial Middle 
School. Mr. Lemnios said this warrant is the way he would like to see happen because it will 
mean a faster start and end time to the project and also, the building could be used for any 
purpose, not just a school.  Article 12b would have the Town doing the Repair Project Feasibility 
Study through MSBA for $400,000 and not sure when the project would start or be completed 
and would need to remain a school until paid off. 
 
School Committee and Advisory Board asked Mr. Lemnios questions regarding both scenarios.  
 

Adjournment 
Motion: Stephanie Peters    Second: Lucas Patenaude 
Move to adjourn the School Committee portion of the meeting at 7:17 pm. 
Roll Call Vote: Stephanie Peters, Lucas Patenaude, Jennifer Fleming, Eric Hipp, and David 
Twombly. 
  

These Minutes of a meeting 
of the Hull School 
Committee were approved 
and adopted by the 
Committee on June 1, 2020 
 
 
 
Jennifer Fleming, Secretary 
Hull School Committee 

 


